
‭Greetings,‬

‭I can’t help but feel incredibly excited at the prospect of another South Country Championship!‬
‭As I’m sure you’re aware, the girls varsity basketball team will be competing in the Suffolk‬
‭County Championship this weekend. This is the first time in the program’s history that the girls‬
‭have made it to the county championship! This past week’s semifinal game was such an‬
‭emotionally draining and exciting competition - a great time for anyone in attendance! In many‬
‭ways, I feel like I’m still reeling from it! I can only imagine what our student athletes must have‬
‭been feeling. Not only was it a great victory, but a great display of teamwork, sportsmanship,‬
‭and perseverance in true Clipper fashion. I also have to give a big shout to our community who‬
‭really are the best fans. No matter where in our district we may be from, we all come out to‬
‭support our students and it really is fantastic. So much Clipper PRIDE.‬

‭I’m also excited that this is in fact a girl’s team and at the potential impact this can have on‬
‭young girls in the district, girls that may be inspired by what this team has accomplished. Just‬
‭this week a middle school student asked if we were thinking of expanding our girl’s wrestling‬
‭program to the middle school and that in itself was an indication of the positive impact these‬
‭programs are already having on our students. It’s also fitting that we are in March and it’s‬
‭Women's History Month, so a championship for our girls varsity basketball team would simply‬
‭be awesome! With this first ever championship game, our girls team is making history right here‬
‭in South Country!‬

‭So if your schedule allows, come support the Clippers as they take on Westhampton Beach‬
‭High School this coming Sunday! Tickets to the game can be purchased at the following link:‬

‭https://gofan.co/app/school/NYSPHSAAXI‬

‭The game is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. at Suffolk Community College’s Selden Campus. If you‬
‭cannot make the game, the game can also be streamed from the NFHS Network at:‬

‭https://www.nfhsnetwork.com/schools/bellport-senior-high-school-brookhaven-ny/basketball‬

‭Additionally, the girls will be leaving the high school at approximately 12:30 on Sunday. They will‬
‭proceed down South Country Road through Bellport Village and turn on Station Road to Sunrise‬
‭Highway.  Let’s also show our support by gathering in the Village along the bus route to send off‬
‭the girls in true Bellport fashion.‬

‭I’ll unfortunately be up in Albany this weekend participating in both the New York State Leaders‬
‭of Color for Education professional development program and the New York State Council of‬
‭School Superintendents (NYSCOSS) Winter Institute entitled‬‭Cultivating a Culture of Excellence‬
‭for ALL Students‬‭, so I will not be able to attend the game. While the conference will be‬
‭informative and certainly valuable, I feel badly about not being here for the game. Needless to‬
‭say, I will be watching on the down low - how could I not?‬

https://gofan.co/app/school/NYSPHSAAXI
https://www.nfhsnetwork.com/schools/bellport-senior-high-school-brookhaven-ny/basketball


‭Thank you all for being so supportive of our students and especially of our student athletes. I‬
‭feel blessed and honored to be a part of this wonderful district and it really is a true honor‬
‭serving you as your superintendent of schools.‬

‭Tony Santana‬
‭#clipper‬‭PRIDE‬


